
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 

 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH: Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM: Mike McCarthy, City Engineer 

Bryce Donovan, Engineering Associate 

DATE: February 27, 2023 

 

SUBJECT: 

Consideration of Resolution No. 5674-23 Awarding the Contract for Construction of the 
SW Herman Road Improvements. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution awarding and allowing the City 

Manager to execute a contract with Kerr Contractors Oregon, LLC to construct the SW 

Herman Road Improvements in the amount of $2,494,515. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

The Project, located along Herman Road, from Tualatin Road to Teton Ave, is to 

reconstruct, widen, and add bike lanes and sidewalk along this road. Other major items 

of work consist of driveway replacement, striping and signing, installation of storm 

sewer pipe, manholes, and planters.    

 

The construction contract was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on January 

16th & 18th, 2023 and the Business Tribune on January 17th & 20th, 2023. 9 bids were 

received before the bid period closed on February 14, 2023.  Kerr Contractors Oregon, 

LLC submitted the lowest responsible bid for the project in the amount of $2,494,515. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 

Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow construction of 

this project to proceed. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

Funds for this project are available in the Leveton Projects Fund. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution No. 5674-23 Awarding Contract 


